UPDATE FROM THE PRACTICE  -  FOR OCTOBER 2024 PPG MEETING.

· The Practice is very aware of the increased waiting time for a GP appointment at the moment, but steps are in hand to improve things over the next few weeks and months.  
· Dr Matthews will continue to work 2 sessions a week, and Dr Jones will continue to work 6 sessions a week. 
· A second female GP is in the process of being recruited to work 4 sessions a week as a salaried Doctor.  This Doctor will also be able to help the Practice become a Training Practice again, through her links with Keele University. 
· Dr Railton is to continue to do telephone triage on Mondays and Tuesdays, and has been given a contract as a salaried GP. 
· Dr Bassett has told the PPG that he is advertising for another GP Partner, and when this person is appointed, he will take retirement.   
· The Practice finances are significantly affected by the recently imposed GP Contract, one impact of which is reduced income from dispensing.  The Dispensary was a major income stream in the past, but now staff are working  harder (as more items are being dispensed), and yet only just covering their costs.
· In addition, there is some pressure within the ocal Primary Care Network to set up phlebotomy hubs, as Practices are currently NOT PAID for taking blood samples.   Bishops Castle Practice has already stopped taking blood samples and patients use the local hospital.    Brown Clee does not WANT to stop this service, but Practice finances may necessitate it unless there is funding provided.   
· Dr Bassett is very pleased that the PPG has helped patients to use the NHS App.  He asked that patients ordering prescriptions via the App do not write anything  in the comments box, unless it is a genuine medical query -   some patients are writing  ‘thank you’ in the comments box, and every comment means that the request has to be manually authorised by a Doctor.          
